Community Development Department
Building & Planning Division

360.423.9922 (P)

WASHINGTON 360.423.6591 (F)

SEPA #: LUA2021-0003

DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE

Description of proposal: The City of Kelso is undergoing a project to rehab some streets in the city.
The streets are: Pacific Avenue from Allen Street to Cowlitz Way; 4™ and 5" Avenues between Oak
Street and Allen Street; and Oak Street between 4™ and 5™ avenues. The project involves milling and
filling the top 2-inches of all streets; replacing ADA ramps in selected locations; replacing sanitary sewer
lines on all streets; and replacing stormwater lines if video inspections show damage. The replacement

of stormwater lines may involve pipe sizes that are not categorically exempt from the SEPA process. The
zoning district is General Commercial.

Proponent: City of Kelso represented by Paul Klope, Senior Engineer
Lead agency: City of Kelso, Community Development Department

Kelso Community Development has determined that this proposal does not have a probable
significant adverse impact on the environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not
required under RCW 43.21C.030 (2)(c). This decision was made after review of a completed
environmental checklist and other information on file with the City. This information is
available to the public on request.

U This will be the only comment period for this DNS. As per WAC 197-11-340(2); this agency
will not act on this proposal for 14 days from the date below.

Responsible official: Michael Kardas, P.E.

Position/title  Community Development Director, City of Kelso
Phone: (360) 423.6590 Ext. 3376

Address: PO Box 819, Kelso WA 98626
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The comment period ends at 5:00 pm on April 14, 2021.
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